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  Newsletter No. 19                                            Thursday 22nd June 2023 
 

2405 Ballarto Road, Cardinia               Principal: Mrs. Susan Wepster     

 

Telephone: 03 5998 8323            https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps  

Fax:03 5998 8474 

Email: cardinia.ps@education.vic.gov.au                                Website: www.cardiniaps.vic.edu.au 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 2  

June  

Friday 23rd Last day of Term 2 - Students dismissed at 1:30pm 

TERM 3  

July  

Monday 10th Start of Term 3 

Wednesday 26th ACMI Excursion - Years 3 and 4 

August  

Monday 14th Curriculum Day - NO STUDENTS at school  

A reminder to claim your $250 Power Saving Bonus. 

SAVINGS FINDER is a one stop shop for government 
discounts, rebates and savings in a number of areas. Answer 
a few simple questions and it tailors the information to you. 
Visit:  www.service.vic.gov.au 

We apologise for the confusion regarding the date of the 
upcoming ACMI excursion. The correct date for the excursion is 
Wednesday, 26th July. 

https://www.facebook.com/cardiniaps
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.service.vic.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CLisa.Riddington%40education.vic.gov.au%7C2655e487e017418da1f808db6c93befb%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638223154044891778%7CUnknown%7CTWF
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

21st June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have arrived at the end of a very busy term. Thank you for your continued support of our school and 

your children coming to school.  

Our excursions last week were fun for all who attended. Legoland was a huge success, with our children 

participating in lots of fun and educational activities. Our 5/6s enjoyed their interschool sport 

experiences, making the semi-finals in soccer. The students know that participating is where the fun is, 

and we don’t have to win to be successful. 

We have been lucky to receive $5000 of Lego from a charity called Good360. All our classrooms have 

some Lego, and our children (and parents!) are loving it.  

 

Year 5/6s had a Market Day yesterday. As part of their Inquiry Unit this term they have been making 

items to sell for charity. Yesterday we were all lucky to be able to see their wonderful creations and buy 

some of these. I bought some lovely jewellery and some things for my grandchildren. My favourite would 

have to be the photo below. Some of our Year 6 students, Jett, Archer and Caleb, were running a stall 

where a person could have a photo taken and choose the design to have it printed in. I chose the mosaic 

design, and I think it looks great! Our AMAZING 5/6’s raised $1099.85. The biggest fundraiser was 

scrunchies sold by Lilah and Milly. Well done everyone. 

 

I wish you all a wonderful Term 3, and I will see everyone again for Term 4. 

Susan 
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From the Office 

 PERMISSION FORMS -  Please return any permission 
forms as soon as possible.  

 LOST PROPERTY - If you lost a scarf during Family and 
Friends morning, it can be collected from the office. 

 

 

 

 

MRPV HKWR upgrade - upcoming Ellett Road closure 

There is a planned road closure on 
Ellett Road at the intersection of 
Koo Wee Rup Road from Monday 
19 June 2023 to Tuesday 12 
September 2023. Work will take 
place between 7am and 6pm 
Monday to Friday, and 7am and 
1pm on Saturdays. 

Please be assured that access to 
properties on Ellett Road will be 
maintained throughout the closure 
period. Vehicles needing to access 
Ellett Road from Healesville-Koo 
Wee Rup Road will be detoured via 
McDonalds Drain Road, as shown 
on the detour map below. Please 
note that the progress of the work 
may be subject to weather 
conditions. 
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NO Meal Deal for Friday 23rd June, 2023 

Last day of term, early dismissal 

MEAL DEAL 
MEAL DEAL 

The Woolies 

 

Wool is lots of fun! 

And we love making pom poms! 

“The Woolies” is a lunchtime club 
in which we use wool to keep our 
fingers busy.   

If you have any spare wool and are happy to make a donation 
of wool to school, please, please, please do so! 

 

Thank you very much, 

Cherida, (Chaplain and Wellbeing Officer) 

We would like to thank the 

Bendigo Bank  customers for 

their donation of $100 for our 

school as a token of 

appreciation. 
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CARDI AWARDS 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations on reaching                                      

20 Cardi Awards!  

Foundation: Cameron, Tara, Nathan, Alexa, Rylan, Muhammad and Milanii 

Grades 1/2: Ollie C, Maycie, Parker, Ruby, Charlie, Emily and Ryan 

Grades 3/4: Willow, Kaleb, Harper, Lucas, Hudson, Thomas, Braxton and Errol 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations on reaching                                      

40 Cardi Awards!  

Foundation: Madison 

Grades 3/4: Emilia 
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Science Fair  

2023 

Thursday 24 August 

 

 

 

 

 

 
ATTENTION: Grade 5/6 students 

Are you keen to share your love of Science with our school 

community? 

Now is your chance to design, develop and display your very own 

project at the Science Fair! 

If you want to be involved, please let Ms Masters 

know by Thursday July 13  #ScienceRules 
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2023 Science Fair Application Form 

Name: ___________________________________ 

Grade: ___________________________________ 

T-shirt size: _______________________________ 

 

What is your Science Fair project going to be about? 

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________ 

 

How might you include student participation in your Science Fair 

project? 

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________ 

 

What resources will you need to complete your Science Fair project? 

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________
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On Friday we went to Legoland. 
First we went on a bus to 
Chadstone. Then I went on the 
rides and you had to shoot the 
bad guys. It was fun and we 
watched the movie. We wore 
special glasses to watch the 
movie pop out at me. We made 
some cars on some special 
ramps and we had to make a 
story. - Dan 1/2B 

We went on a ride that we had to shoot 
the monsters. I sat next to our teachers 
and I shot all the monsters. We had so 
much fun. After that we went to an 
underwater themed place and we got to 
build stuff. - Natasha 1/2B 

I caught a bus with 
my friends Easton 
and Tyson and Chaz. 
We watched a 4D 
movie and we went 
on a roller coaster 
ride and we went in 
the play centre. - 
Aiden 1/2C 

The bus driver took us to 
Legoland. We walked to 
Legoland and had our snack 
at the entrance. One group 
went to the workshop and 
the other group went to 
look around. We watched a 
movie then we went on a 
ride. - Ruby 1/2A 
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I went on the bad guys ride and I went to play the MCG 
game. I played on the playground and went to the movie 
and I wore the movie glasses all day. - Hunter 1/2B 

I saw a 4D movie with Lego 
characters and the water 
came and I got wet and a 
Lego character was in front 
of me. - Maka 1/2C 

I saw a 4D movie with 
Lego characters. I raced 
a Lego car. I went on a 
ride. I built a story out 
of Lego. - Thea 1/2C 

When we arrived we went up lots of 
escalators to get to Legoland. Next we 
had snack. Then we went inside and we 
did some building. Then we went on a 
ride where we had to shoot all the bad 
guys. Next we went into the playground. 
- Agnes 1/2A 
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We had snack. Then we got in 
groups.  Then my group and all of 
the  groups went to their business. 
Well we went to the movies. It 
sprayed us with water. Then we 
did free play with Lego. On free 
play we made cars. I rolled mine 
down the hill. Mine broke but I 
made it more stable. - Laylah 1/2B 

I played in the play centre with Cole, Noah, Riley S. 
and Huddy. We played hide and seek tiggy. I made a 
Lego story with my friends. I made a moving platform 
with trees and a bad guy with bionic arms with tiny 
Timmy. - Austin 1/2C 

We went on a ride and it was fun. 
We watched a movie about Lego. 
We went to see Lego city. - Parker 
1/2A  
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Breakfast Club  

Breakfast club runs each Friday between 8:30-8:45am in the Science Room.  This program is government 
funded and open to all students.  

Food available may be Weetbix, muesli, toast with Vegemite or honey, baked 
beans, spaghetti and fruit cups. Please let us know when dropping off your child if 
there are any allergies we need to be aware of. 

Children are welcome to come to the Science Room from 8:30am.  Please do not 
drop your child off any earlier than this. We welcome any parents who would like 
to come once a month (or less if we get enough help) to serve and tidy up.  

Before and After School Care 

At Cardinia Primary School, Before & After School Care is offered by Windermere.                               

Monday to Friday:    Before School Care from 6:30am - 8:45am                                                                                                                                                               
………………………………               After School Care from 3:30pm - 6:30pm 

Website: https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources  

Email: enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au 

Phone:  0499 190 055  - Luke 

From the Office 

XUNO is your parent portal to view news and events, book parent 

teacher interviews, check your child's live attendance, mark 

absences, view reports, and more. Please contact the office if you 

have any problems or questions about setting up, and signing in to 

your account. 

2023 Term Dates 
Term 1:  Monday 30th January (Students) - Thursday 6th April 

Term 2:  Monday 24th April - Friday 23rd June 

Term 3:  Monday 10th July - Friday 15th September 

Term 4:  Monday 2nd October - Wednesday 20th December 

Qkr! Is the app that the school is using to accept any payments, such as: Parent 

Contributions, excursions, Meal Deals and second hand uniform (and more!) 

We are also trying to reduce the amount of paper used so most permission 

forms will be available on the app. Of course, if you require a hard copy, one 

can be collected from the office. Please see the office staff if you need more 

information about using Qkr! 

https://www.windermere.org.au/childcare/cardinia-ps-oshc-family-resources
mailto:enrolmentOSHC@windermere.org.au
tel:0499190055
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We have been lucky to receive $5000 of Lego from a 

charity called Good360. All our classrooms have some 

Lego, and our students are loving it.  
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Congratulations to Liam P who 
won the swim voucher. 
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